SOUTHGATE GREEN ASSOCIATION UPDATE 

April 2016

The SGA committee meets once a month to discuss local issues.  We thought members would like to read about some of the items that we covered at our last meeting.

Trees

On behalf of members we contributed towards the purchase of five trees down Cannon Hill, to replace the chestnuts which had succumbed to disease.  SGA's contribution meant that larger trees were purchased, which would therefore be less liable to damage by vandalism.  The trees are now in situ and contributing to the regreening of Cannon Hill.

Cherry Tree pub

Members will have noticed the changes to the rear of the Cherry Tree.  Soft landscaping has been removed and lighting has been added.  These changes have been very obtrusive for neighbouring properties.  The pub is a listed building in a conservation area so permission for any changes should have been sought.  An enforcement notice has been served, requiring the owner to reverse the changes.  The owner has until July to appeal against the notice.  

North London Waste Plan

SGA committee has been active in its support of the Pinkham Way Alliance. The North London Waste Plan No 2 is currently being developed. The NLWP will set out the planning framework for waste management in the North London Boroughs for the next 15 years. It will identify sites and areas suitable for waste facilities and set out policies for determining waste planning applications.   The Pinkham Way site has been included in it yet again, only this time the site is referred to as an “Area”. A copy of the latest PWA response to the draft NLWP, submitted in September 2015, can be seen on the PWA website at http://www.pinkhamwayalliance.org/#/nlwp-2015-consultation/4569699197
Civic Trust/Civic Voice meeting

Southgate District Civic Trust organised a full day for the visit by the Chair of Civic Voice, including a tour of Minchenden Oak Garden.  He is reported to have been very impressed by what he was shown.  His evening talk at Southgate Beaumont was well-attended.

Walker Trust

The clubhouse has undergone a refurbishment and a new caterer has been appointed.  The bar is open to non-members and SGA members will be very welcome to go for a drink or meal.

Diary Dates

May Day Fair

The Fair will take place on May 2nd.  SGA will have a stall opposite Church House and you are encouraged to come to see our displays.  Mugs with Southgate designs will be on sale, as well as plants.  Further down the road, Christ Church will be open - its windows by William Morris, Burne-Jones and Rossetti are well worth a visit - and there will be a range of activities to try at the Walker Ground.

AGM


The AGM will take place in Walker Lower Hall on May 21st from 6-7, followed by our Annual Supper.  Further details to follow shortly.


The Big Lunch


This will take place in the Oak Garden on June 5th.  You are invited to come and join us - just bring something to eat, something to drink and something to sit on.

